
To all CNCC Members and Northern Cavers 
 
We would like to provide notice of the 2021 CNCC Annual General Meeting: 
 
CNCC AGM Saturday 20th March 2021, 10am, via Zoom 
 
All CNCC full member clubs are encouraged to attend, participate and vote on the various matters. The 
meeting will include updates from all Officers as well as scheduled agenda items and the election of the 
Officers and CNCC Committee for 2021-2022. 
 
You can see if your club is a full member here: https://cncc.org.uk/about/clubs.php 
 
Due to current circumstances, the meeting will be in the form of a Zoom call, a format which has worked 
very well for the CNCC committee meetings since June. Full details for how to join the Zoom meeting will 
be sent out to representatives of all full member clubs. For obvious reasons, joining details will not be 
posted in public, however, anyone else wishing to join can also get the details by emailing me 
(secretary@cncc.org.uk). This is an open meeting and although voting is restricted to our member clubs, 
anyone can attend and we welcome input. 
 
To vote you will need authorisation from an Officer of your club, which can be emailed to me in advance. 
 
If your club is not a full member, but you would like to get involved in helping improve northern caving, 
support the CNCC, and hear from us on matters of importance, then why not apply for membership? It’s 
free, simple and a one-off event. Details here: https://cncc.org.uk/get-involved/membership 
 
If you are already a full member and would perhaps like to be part of the CNCC Committee in 2021, then 
more information on what this involves can be found here: https://cncc.org.uk/get-involved/committee 
 
There is also a vacancy on the CNCC Committee for an Individual Caver Representative, a position which 
was created a few years ago but which has yet to be taken up: https://cncc.org.uk/get-
involved/individuals 
 
Although not an elected role, we also have a vacancy for a BCA representative.  
 
If you are interested in any of these roles, please get in touch (secretary@cncc.org.uk). 
 
Applications for Committee and Officer positions (which includes our incumbents wishing to re-stand), 
applications for full membership, and all agenda items must be submitted to me (secretary@cncc.org.uk) 
no later than Saturday 23rd January 2021. 
 
The agenda will be published by 6th February, and later other supporting documents (e.g. reports), on 
our website: https://cncc.org.uk/meetings 
 
Our meetings are open to all (whether member or not) and over recent years we have even heard people 
describe them as enjoyable, and an eye-opening experience to the kinds of things that go on in the 
background to make northern caving as accessible, open, safe and enjoyable as possible.  
 
'Zoom in' and say hello and tell us what you think or just to see what goes on behind the scenes of 
northern caving. 
 
Wishing you all the best. 
 
Josh Young 
CNCC Secretary 
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